








































































































































 Colorado Water Conservation Board  July 9, 2025 
 1313 Sherman Street, Room 718 
 Denver, CO 80203 
 RE: Letter of Support: Shoshone Water Rights Preservation 

 Dear Colorado Water Conservation Board Members, 

 The Eagle River Coalition strongly supports the permanent and absolute protection of the 
 Shoshone water rights and urges the Colorado Water Conservation Board to accept the use 
 of the Shoshone water rights for instream flow purposes. This protection simply upholds 
 the status quo of water in the Colorado River for future generations. 

 The Shoshone Hydroelectric Plant, located on the Colorado River in Glenwood Canyon, 
 collectively holds some of the largest, most senior non-consumptive water rights on the 
 Upper Colorado River. These rights ensure essential water flows through the Colorado 
 River’s mainstem and upstream tributaries, including the Eagle River, providing vital 
 ecosystem, habitat, and restoration benefits from the river’s headwaters in Grand County 
 to the state line and throughout the West. 

 As a community-based organization dedicated to the health of the Eagle River Watershed, 
 the Eagle River Coalition works to restore, protect, and enhance rivers and streams within 
 Eagle County. The Shoshone flows are critical to our mission, sustaining aquatic habitat, 
 riparian ecosystems, recreational opportunities, and the local economies that depend on 
 them. 

 Because of climate change, there is an increased risk of longer and more intense droughts. 
 The Shoshone flows are especially vital during dry years. As persistent drought and 
 increasing temperatures continue to strain our water systems, the Shoshone water rights 
 play a critical role in maintaining consistent streamflows when natural supplies are most 
 vulnerable. These flows help preserve water quality and maintain cooler water 
 temperatures, which are essential for the health of the endangered and sensitive aquatic 
 species that reside there. 
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 Additionally, these sustained flows underpin the agricultural operations that are the 
 backbone of local economies downstream, ensuring that irrigation needs can be met 
 without overtaxing already stressed supplies. The Shoshone flows support the vibrant 
 recreation economy of the Colorado River Basin—particularly rafting and fishing —which is 
 dependent on reliable river levels. Without the protections of the Shoshone water rights, 
 the ecological, cultural, and economic fabric of Western Colorado would be at serious risk, 
 especially as climate pressures continue to intensify. 

 Preserving the instream flow of the Shoshone water right is a permanent and priceless 
 investment in the health and vitality of the Colorado River and all who depend on it. We 
 urge you to accept the acquisition and support a once-in-many-generation opportunity to 
 protect Colorado River flows in perpetuity. 

 Sincerely, 
 Eagle River Coalition Board of Directors 

 Pete Wadden, President  Vicki Flynn, Executive Director 
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